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SEPTEMBER 28, 2022 

 

The Delaware County Board of Supervisors held a public hearing to seek public input 

regarding the Community Development Block Grant Program.  The hearing was held in the 

Board of Supervisors’ Room of the Senator Charles D. Cook County Office Building, 111 Main 

Street, Delhi, New York, at 1:00 p.m. on Wednesday, September 28, 2022, Chairman Tina B. 

Molé presiding. 

 

Chairman Molé called the hearing to order and read the notice of public hearing: 

 

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 

 

Notice is hereby given that the County of Delaware will hold a public hearing at the 

Delaware County Board Room at 111 Main Street, Delhi, New York, on September 28, 2022 at 

1:00 p.m. to seek public input regarding the Community Development Block Grant Program 

administered by the New York State Office of Community Renewal - Department of Economic 

Development. 

 

Delaware County is considering the development of a microenterprise program to 

provide financial assistance in the form of small, matching grants to local entrepreneurs and 

businesses.  Delaware County would potentially submit an application to the New York State 

Office of Community Renewal for up to $300,000 for the establishment of a microenterprise 

program. 

 

The hearing being conducted pursuant to Section 570.486 Subpart 1 of the CFR and in 

compliance with the requirements of the Housing and Community Development Act of 1974, as 

amended. 

 

The building at 111 Main Street, Delhi, NY is accessible to persons with disabilities.  If 

special accommodations are needed for persons with disabilities, those with hearing 

impairments, or those in need of translation from English, those individuals should contact 

Christa Schafer, Clerk of the Board of Supervisors of Delaware County at 607-832-5110 at least 

one week in advance of the hearing date to allow for necessary arrangements.  Written comments 

may also be submitted to Christa Schafer at christa.schafer@co.delaware.ny.us. 
 

Dated:  September 14, 2022 Christa M. Schafer 

 Clerk of the Board 

 Delaware County Board of Supervisors 

 

mailto:christa.schafer@co.delaware.ny.us


Chairman Molé stated that a sign-in sheet is being passed around and asked that anyone 

wishing to speak to please stand and state their full name and town they reside in. 

 

Since no one wished to speak, Chairman Molé declared the hearing adjourned at 

1:02 p.m. 

 


